
 

 

  
 

ALVIN COMMUNITY COLLEGE 
PUBLIC TAX HEARING 

BOARD OF REGENTS – SEPTEMBER 17, 2020 
OFFICIAL MINUTES 

 
 
The Board of Regents of Alvin Community College conducted a public Tax Hearing on September 17, 2020 
at 5:30 p.m., in Room C227 at Alvin Community College, 3110 Mustang Road, Alvin, Texas, with the 
following members, administrative personnel, and guests present: 
   
 
 ‘Bel Sanchez  Chairman 
 Patty Hertenberger Secretary    Via Video Conference 
 Jim Crumm  Regent 
 Kam Marvel  Regent  

Darren Shelton  Regent     Via Video Conference 
Jake Starkey  Regent     Via Video Conference 

 Andy Tacquard  Regent 
 Christal M. Albrecht President, Alvin Community College 
 Wendy Del Bello Alvin Community College  
  
 
 Rick Morris   Tammy Giffrow   Kelly Klimpt  
 
 
 
Public Hearing: 
Chair Sanchez called the September 17, 2020 hearing to order at 5:37 p.m. and Dr. Albrecht certified the 
posting of notice.  Chair Sanchez stated that during the August 13, 2020 Board Meeting, the ACC Board 
of Regents proposed that Alvin Community College adopt the tax rate of $.183443 for the 2020-2021 year. 
This tax rate of .191744 per $100 in value includes the M & O rate of 0.170579 and the debt service rate of 
.012864.  This represents a tax increase of 7.68% above the No New Revenue Rate. 
 
There were no requests by the public to speak.   
 
Chair Sanchez also stated that the Board of Regents of Alvin Community College District is scheduled to 
vote on the tax rate that will result in that tax increase at a public meeting to be held on September 17, 2020 
in Room C227, at Alvin Community College, 3110 Mustang Road, Alvin, Texas at 6:00 p.m. 
 
The motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Tacquard and seconded by Dr. Crumm.  Motion passed 
unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 5:41 p.m. 
 
 

 

 
_______________________________ ______________________________ 
‘Bel Sanchez, Chair      Dr. Patty Hertenberger, Secretary  
   


